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UPR of IRAN
Mr. President,
Slovenia welcomes the distinguished delegation of Iran and thanks them for their presentation today. 

We welcome Iran’s plans to establish a National Human Rights Institution and National Strategic Action plan on human rights. We welcome the Government's effort to appoint women on senior level government positions and appointment of president's special assistant for ethnic groups and religious minorities. 

We recommend to Iran to consider extending a standing invitation to all special procedures and especially to allow the entry of the Special Rapporteur on the situation of human rights in Iran. This would send a positive message to the broader international community on the readiness of Iran to engage in a dialogue on the areas, where it is currently lacking. 

We are concerned about continued use of death penalty, stoning as punishment, retributions for murder and use of capital punishment for a wide range of offences that do not qualify as the most serious crimes under international law. We recommend to Iran to abolish these practices and call for the promotion of the rule of law and independent judiciary system. We further recommend to Iran to ratify and fully align its national legislation with the Rome Statute.

We are concerned over information about the trafficking of women and girls, forced and early marriage, high dropout rates of girls in rural schools and restriction on access to university education, particularly affecting women. We recommend to Iran to abolish this discriminatory practice against women and girls and promote active participation of women in the whole spectrum of society. 
Thank you.
